

Kingston, Ont.

13th May 1922.

Dear General Currie,

I have just received word from the Honourable G.P.Graham, Minister of Militia & Defence, that he will arrive at Kingston, Ont., on Wednesday next, I7th instant, at 4.30pm., DAYLIGHT SAVING TIME, and proceed to the Royal Military College at 5.30pm, daylight saving, to open the Sir, Arthur Currie Hall.

The work on the Hall has now been completed, and the general opinion is that we have now a very beautiful Memorial Hall.

I hasten to let you know the time set for the official opening, as I could do nothing before until I heard from the Minister. I am overjoyed at its fitting in with your visit for the 2ist Battalion Banquet, as it ensures your presence, and to open it otherwise would be the Play of Hamlet without Hamlet.

I am, Sir, very sincerely yours,

General, Sir, Arthur W. Currie, KCMG., KCB.,

McGill University,
Montreal, P.Q.

a.6. macdones